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July 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope you are well and finally summer has arrived. 
 
I wanted to update you about the September return as soon as possible. As you may be aware, 
we have been instructed by the Department for Education to offer two on-site lateral flow tests 
to all pupils on their return to school.  We have now worked out the logistics and staffing to 
carry out the testing in the safest and least disruptive way. Like you, we want a positive and as 
normal as possible start to the new academic year. 
 
I have attached a timetable for the testing, highlighting when your child needs to attend school. 
Please can you look at this carefully and most importantly, we are required to ask for your 
consent. The link to the form requesting parental permission is below and I would ask that you 
complete this by Wednesday 21st July. If we do not receive consent, we will be unable to offer 
your child a lateral flow test in September. 
 
Lateral Flow Test Consent Form  
 
Could I thank you for all your support this year, and I will write to you with further updates later 
in the week. 
 
Many thanks, 
 
Matthew Longden 
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Arrangements for the start of term: 
Pupils whose parents have given consent for a Lateral Flow Test should attend school for their 
on-site lateral flow tests according to the schedule below. Pupils should go to the front car park 
where staff will welcome them and direct them to the testing venue. Pupils will not be required 
to wear uniform when attending school for their lateral flow tests on Friday 3rd September and 
Monday 6th September and will return home following their test. 
 
First Lateral Flow Test schedule: 
 

Date Year Group Tutor Group Time for Testing 

Friday 3rd September 
 

Pupils to return home 
following LFT 

Year 7 
AZ, CH, PK, RL 9.00am 

HS, MY, SV, WD 9.30am 

Year 8 
HA, LP, TU, WS 10.00am 

PH (FM), LK, PI, TI 10.30am 

Year 9 
CL, DL, DG, DW 11.00am 

FG, FP, MA (CA), WM 11.30am 

Year 10 
RD, GO, MK, SL 1pm 

BT, DS (KA), BDF (GA) 1.30pm 

Year 11 
PT (BC), PD, LD, SK 2.00pm 

BR, CP, FR (CF), 2.30pm 

 
Second Lateral Flow Test schedule: 
 

Date Year Group Tutor Group Time for Testing 

Monday 6th September 
 

Pupils to return home 
following LFT 

Year 8 
HA, LP, TU, WS 9.00am 

PH (FM), LK, PI, TI 9.45am 

Year 9 
CL, DL, DG, DW 10.45am 

FG, FP, MA (CA), WM 11.30am 

Year 10 
RD, GO, MK, SL 1.00pm 

BT, DS (KA), BDF (GA) 1.45pm 

Tuesday 7th September 
 

LFT to take place during 
school 

Year 7 
AZ, CH, PK, RL 10.30am 

HS, MY, SV, WD 11.15am 

Year 11 
BR, CP, FR (CF),  12.00pm 

PT (BC), PD, LD, SK 12.45pm 

 
Pupils’ first day in school: 
 

Year Group First day in school 

Year 7 Monday 6th September 8.35am 
Year 7 Induction Day  

Year 8 

Tuesday 7th September 8.35am 
All Pupils to assemble on the Astro Turf 

Year 9 

Year 10 

Year 11 
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